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Thank you Madam Chair

I would also like to thank UNEP for its report on the state of the environment.
Switzerland agrees with others who have stressed the importance of credible scientific information for decision makers.

Providing global environmental assessments is a key function and a key deliverable of UNEP.

Switzerland therefore welcomes and supports the work undertaken on GEO-5. We support that the GEO-5 should become more policy relevant and that the assessment of the state of the environment is undertaken in relation to agreed environmental targets. We also welcome the inclusion of a chemicals chapter in the report.

We look forward to see GEO-5 published as an important input for Rio+20.

Like Norway and others, we are deeply concerned that this core function of UNEP is underfunded.

Implementing a result based approach would request targeting resources on such key activities.
Finally, let me thank for the detailed information by IPCC Secretary Renate Christ. We welcome the efforts undertaken to adding the challenges of IPCC. And we especially thank UNEP for its leading role in this regard. The way how UNEP, together with WMO, has helped IPCC to address the criticism in a difficult situation has not only reflected UNEP’s responsibility, it has also shown leadership and the benefits of the institutional links between the two institutions.
